## MINUTES OF MEETINGS------FEBRUARY 3, 2015

Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M. in the Assessor's office at the Town Hall. Assessor Chairman Bruce Tycks, Assessor Ken O'Brien, and Principal Assessor Jean Berthold were present.

Motion made by Ken and Bruce steps down as Chairman to approve the minutes of January 13, 2015.

The Board signs the end of month Motor Vehicle Abatement Reports.

The Board signs the end of month Real Estate Tax Exemption Report.

The Board signs the end of month Real Estate & Personal Property Tax Abatement Report.

The Board of Assessors would like to take this opportunity to document the loss of our fellow Assessor, teacher and friend Thomas D. Hackenson. Tom passed away on Sunday evening, January 25<sup>th</sup> after a long and brave battle with cancer. Tom had served the Town of Mendon as an Assessor for more than 59 years right up until his death. He was a dedicated and loving Mendon resident who continuously proved that with all that he accomplished for the town. Those of us who had the honor of knowing him and working with him will miss him immensely.

The Board discusses the upcoming ATB case (Sylvan Springs) which has been rescheduled for April 8th contingent upon our receipt of the appraisal at least thirty days prior to the hearing date.

Motion made by Ken and Bruce steps down as Chairman to second adjourning the meeting at 8:00 PM. Unanimous vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Kenneth O'Brien Clerk